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I. TERMS OF REFERENCE

According to the terms of the operational manual (see section 4.8) the broad mandate of the reference groups is to support the ENAR Secretariat with expertise and experience in the field. The reference groups are open and Board members and substitutes can voluntarily choose if and where they want to participate.  
The reference group on finances, staffing and fundraising has the following objectives:
Finances and fundraising 
· Gives guidance and support to the Director in operational and strategic matters related to finances at the level of the European commission and other third sources. It supports the Director with the design and implementation of yearly budgetary protections. 

· Supports and undertake fundraising actions and activities with the view to work toward the financial sustainability of the network.

· Deals with other financial matters as appropriate. 
Staffing 

· Gives support to the Director in handling the secretariat’s recruitment process, including short listing and attending  interviews, for permanent staff
· Supports the Director on staff management matters more broadly including conflict resolution if this would arise as well as issues related to equal opportunities (See the grievance procedure in Annex I and equal opportunities policy in Annex III). 
· Undertakes the appraisal of the Director on an annual basis. 

II. PROTOCOLS OF OPERATION
The Finances, Staffing and Fundraising Committee assists the work of the Board, the Bureau, the Director and is not a separate decision making forum.  The operation of the Reference group will be guided by the following Protocols:

· Membership of the Committee is drawn from Bureau, Board Members and substitutes, or appropriate experts. There are 6 members of the Committee. Those members should have demonstrated experience in the areas covered by the committee
· Secretariat for the Committee is provided by the Director.

· The Committee meets as required and 2 times a year coinciding with meetings of the bureau and/or other ENAR events. It is available in the case of urgent financial decisions to be made.

· The reference group reports to the bureau and board. It adopts a flexible approach to the coordination of meetings. 
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